"HELP WANTED AD"

TOWN OF ROCKINGHAM LISTERS OFFICE TRASNSITION

The Rockingham Listers office is seeking candidates to replace two retiring Listers. Petitions for these positions are due January 24, 2022. The transition begins March 1, 2022 by election on the Rockingham Town Meeting ballot.

The mission of a Lister is to maintain the grand list for fairness in each property owner's tax contribution to the Town and State. This elected position is a paid job with potential for a career in the assessment field. Being a Lister requires a commitment to the community for fairness and applying consistent methods to avoid discrimination.

Training is important and ongoing to learn the methods for determining fair market value, the many statewide programs, and how to navigate the property tax system. Skills involved are computer basics, ability to communicate with the public, organizational follow through with deadlines, forms and filing of information.

For more information:

- Call 802-463-1229 or email at listers@rockbf.org
- Go to the Town of Rockingham website
- Call 802-463-4336- Rockingham Town Clerk for Election Information